
 
 June 2017 （vol.238） 

 

     The following articles are taken mainly from “Koho Ashiya” - the bulletin of Ashiya City (May1５th & 

June1st issue).  It is, of course, a Japanese edition, and translated into English by a voluntary group from the 

Shio-Ashiya Exchange Center.   

    Please understand that some phone numbers listed under the various events are staffed by people who may 

not speak English.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Luna Hall Renewal Opening June 1st, 2017 

 

     Luna Hall, which has been closed because of renovation work, will be reopened on Thursday, June 

1st , 2017.  We hope you will continue to support the hall.  

 

Inquiries: Citizens’ Center (Phone: 0797-31-4995) 
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